
Thank you Mr. chairman 

Although supporting any lawful action against the crime of genocide is a principal 

position of the government of the Islamic Republic of Iran, my delegation believes 

that the special adviser on the responsibility to protect was appointed just 

following an exchange letter between the secretary general and the security 

council and there is no intergovernmental agreement on it. Moreover, on 

inclusion of this topic to the GA agenda already there was no consensus as well. 

Therefore, Iranian delegation supports the Cuban proposal on deletion of the 

budget estimates and the associated narrative presented for the special adviser 

on the responsibility to protect. 

Thank you Mr. Chairman 


